
 
May 3, 2024  

 
The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman       Ranking Member  
House Committee on Appropriations House   Committee on Appropriations  
H-307 The Capitol      2413 Rayburn House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515  
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for “Turtle Creek Flood Protection Project” (TCLFCP) in Fiscal Year 
2025.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the Allegheny County Department of 
Public Works, located at County Office Building, 542 Forbes Ave, Pittsburgh, PA 15219.  
 
The funding would be used for the following activities: 1.) removal of debris from a failed 
private wall; 2.) stabilizing hillside; 3.) relocating sediment from a section of the TCLFCP; and 
making improvements at the Ardmore Debris Basin.  
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
section 203 of the Stafford Act (42 U.S.C. 5133), as amended by Section 1234, National Public 
Infrastructure Pre-Disaster Hazard Mitigation, of the Disaster Recovery Reform Act (DRRA) of 
2018.   
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.   
 
Sincerely,   
 

  
_____________________________  
Summer Lee  
Member of Congress  
 


